CALIFORNIA REGIONAL WATER QUALITY CONTROL BOARD
- LOS ANGELES REGION :

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING AND BOARD MEETING
9:00 A.M., Thursday, April §, 2012

‘Metropolitan Water District of Southern California
700 North Alameda Street

Los Angeles, California

Proposed Nominations for the Underground Storage Tank’s Emergency, Abandoned
and Recalcitrant (EAR) Account, Fiscal Year 2012 — 2013 Annual Priority List
for the I - 710 Corridor Project. _

Written Comments due by 5:00 P.M., March 20, 2012

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the California Regional Water Quality Control Board,
Los Angeles Region (Regional Board) will hold a public hearing on the Underground
Storage Tank’s Nominations for the Annual Priority List, EAR Account. Written and
oral comments will be accepted at the hearing. The Regional Board will take formal
action on the Tentative Resolution to adopt a Resolution afﬁrmmg the nominations.
There are six new sites and one renewal from the current fiscal year. These contaminated
sites threaten or have already impacted groundwater quality, but complete assessment and
cleanup have been stalled because the responsible parties have been recalcitrant.
Adoption for the 2012-2013 Annual Priority List will provide funding for further
assessment as required.

You may submit written comments, which must be received by no later than 5:00 p.m.
on March 20, 2012. Comments should be e-mailed to doriola@waterboards.ca.gov and
must refer to Underground Storage Tank (UST) Nominations for the EAR Account for
Fiscal Year 2012-2013. The proposed Resolution may be- examined at the Regional
Board’s office at 320 W. 4™ Street, Suite 200, Los Angeles, CA 90013. For additional
information, please contact the UST Section Chief, Dr. Yue Rong at (213) 576-6710, or
. by e-mail: yrong@waterboards.ca.gov.




